626 High Street NE, Suite 200 Salem, OR 97301

PHONE 503-588-6225 FAX 503-588-6240

info@sedcor.com www.sedcor.com

February 28, 2011

TO: HOUSE COMMITTEE ON REVENUE – HEARING ROOM A

FROM: RAYMOND BURSTEDT, ZONE MANAGER, SALEM ENTERPRISE ZONE

SUBJECT: HB 3017 – EXTENTION OF ENTERPRISE ZONE PROGRAM

CO-CHAIR BARNHART, CO-CHAIR BERGER, COMMITTEE MEMBERS

THANK YOU FOR ALLOWING ME TO SUBMIT MY TESTIMONY CONCERNING HB 3017 IN WRITING. I AM IN JAPAN WITH TEAM OREGON THIS WEEK WORKING ON NEW OPPORTUNITIES FOR OREGONS ECONOMY.

THE ENTEREPRISE ZONE PROGRAM, IN MOST CASES, IS THE ONLY INCENTIVE WE HAVE TO OFFER COMPANIES WISHING TO EXPAND AND COMPANIES WHO MAY BE DESIRING TO COME TO OUR STATE. VIRTUALLY EVERY STATE HAS THESE INCENTIVES AND FOR US TO NOT HAVE THEM WOULD BE DEVASTATING TO OUR EFFORTS TO ATTRACT NEW PROJECTS AND TO SERVE ADEQUATELY OUR EXISTING LOCAL INDUSTRIES. THE PROGRAM IS FOCUSED AND VERY WELL ADMINISTERED BY OUR COUNTY, CITY, AND STATE GOVERNMENTS. ANNUAL REPORTS OF ACTIVITIES WITHIN THE ZONES ARE PREPARED AND MADE AVAILABLE TO THE PUBLIC AND TO THIS BODY. AS TIME IS OF THE ESSENCE, I WILL STATE THE EFFECTS THAT ENTERPRISE ZONES HAVE HAD ON MARION COUNTY IN JUST THE PAST TWO YEARS. WE HAVE HAD 6 COMPANIES EXPAND WITHIN OUR EXISTING ENTERPRISE ZONE DURING THE PERIOD. THOSE 6 COMPANIES INVESTED IN EXCESS OF \$16.8 MILLION FOR NEW CAPITAL EXPENDITURES AND CREATED OR WILL SOON CREATE A TOTAL OF 281 NEW JOBS IN OUR REGION. DURING THE SAME TIME PERIOD, WE HAVE ATTRACTED 2 NEW COMPANIES TO OUR ECONOMY AND THOSE 2 NEW COMPANIES HAVE INVESTED IN EXCESS OF \$114 MILLION FOR NEW CAPITAL EXPENDITURES AND CREATED 430 FULL TIME JOBS AND 70 PART TIME JOBS. ONE OF THOSE NEW PROJECTS QUALIFIED FOR A 5 YEAR EXEMPTION AS THE JOBS CREATED WERE IN EXCESS OF 150% OF THE AVERAGE MARION COUNTY MANUFACTURING WAGE, PUTTING THE AVERAGE WAGE PAID TO THEIR 200 WORKERS OVER \$51,000 ANNUALLY. WITHOUT THE ENTERPRISE ZONE, I AM CONFIDENT THAT WE WOULD NOT HAVE LANDED THESE PROJECTS AS WE COMPETED WITH OTHER STATES FOR TWO OF THE LARGER EXPANSION PROJECTS AND BOTH THE NEW PROJECTS IN OUR ENTERPRISE ZONE. THE ENTERPRISE ZONE BENEFIT TO THE COMPANY WAS ONE OF THE DETERMINING FACTORS IN ALLOWING THEM TO MAKE THE DECISION TO EXPAND HERE AND NOT IN ANOTHER STATE. AS MANAGER OF THE SALEM ENTERPRISE ZONE I WOULD ASK YOU TO PLEASE CONSIDER EXTENDING THE ENTERPRISE ZONE PROGRAM SO THAT WE CAN CONTINUE TO BE COMPETITIVE.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR TIME AND CONSIDERATION

RAYMOND BURSTEDT/ZONE MANAGER



President Raymond S. Burstedt

2009 - 2010

Executive Board Chair

Dave Van Bossuyt General Manager, Distribution Portland General Electric

Past Chair Mark Shipman Shareholder Saalfeld Griggs PC

Secretary/Treasurer Ken Jundt Regional President West Coast Bank

Chair Elect Bob Hill CEO LCG Pence Construction, LLC

Members at Large Byron Hendricks President Prudential Real Estate Professionals - Commercial

Forest River, Inc. Linda Norris City Manager City of Salem

General Manager

Tom Martin